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ANZAC DAY SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

On Monday morning our school captains proudly hosted our whole school ANZAC service. Athvithan,             

Konstandina, Jonoel and Tomoe, had researched and written excellent speeches outlining the background to and 

importance of Anzac Day to us all. 
 

 

STAFFING 

I am pleased to inform you that we have appointed 2 new members to our Teacher Aide team, Rachel Spizzirri 

and Shiu Wati. They will be commencing at our school next week.  
 

 

USE OF STAFF CARPARK  

We have noted a marked increase in the number of parents without special permission using our staff car park to 

drop off and/or picking their children up. It is frustrating that this is again happening, given that we have spoken 

about this on numerous occasions and now have additional signage attached to the entry gates to the staff car park.  

Unless you have a permit to do so, please do not do this in future. 
 

 

MANAGING STAFF & CRT SHORTAGES 

As you may be aware, all schools are still facing critical teacher shortages, this including casual replacement         

teachers (CRTs). On any given day we will have anywhere between 1 and 4 grades for whom our agency, ANZUK 

cannot provide us with CRTs. There are several ways that we are managing this shortage – including cancelling  

specialist programs and having specialist teachers take on class teaching for the grades that cannot be filled with 

CRTs when the class teacher is absent.  We also split grades from time to time to assist us in managing the       

shortage of CRTs. Importantly, the curriculum for all grades and specialist programs is well planned by Area team 

members in the term before, and this certainly assists in delivering a consistent program across Area grades given 

the disruption that the CRT shortage causes. 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr APP BY 9:00am 
 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY  



REPORTING STUDENT ABSENCES 

We are required by the Education Department to have written confirmation if your child is absent for 3 days or more for 

whatever reason. I understand that everyone has a lot on their plate almost all the time, but recently we have had a spike 

in the number of cases where, for some reason or another, parents have failed to do so. To let us know, please send us an 

email via our Berwick Lodge email address. An example of this would be a family holiday. Another would be if your child is 

unwell for 3 days or more – and in such cases we would welcome a medical certificate for be forwarded to the office if 

possible. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQs) 

Q. Does the Department of Education make up the shortfall in voluntary contribution funds that schools 

receive from parents? 

A.  The Department of Education does not make up any shortfall in voluntary contributions schools receive. The level of 

contributions requested by schools of their parent community varies from school to school, so whatever the shortfall may 

be in any given school, will be different to that of other schools. In our case, we have so far received a total of $50, 358.00 

which is less than half of the notional amount we have requested. We are, of course very thankful for receiving that 

amount, knowing that under the current economic conditions, any families are suffering financial hardship. Nonetheless, 

voluntary contributions make a significant difference to what we can offer in the way of resources for all children.              

If possible, if you can make a voluntary contribution, we would be very appreciative. 

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE 

 ‘Authenticity comes in many guises – speaking from your heart is one of the best.  

 

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 
 

DIARY DATES: 
 

State School Spectacular - Aladdin    Tuesday 30th April  

St. Margaret’s Netball Competition    Thursday 2nd May  

Winter ISS       Friday 3rd May  

State School Spectacular Rehearsal   Tuesday 7th May 

Mother’s Day Stall      Thursday 9th May  

Year 7 Applications Due Back    Friday 10th May  

Open Afternoon (3:30pm-5:00pm)   Monday 13th May  

Step into Prep Info Session (5:30pm-6:30pm) Monday 13th May 

Teeth on Wheels Begins    Monday 27th May  

 
 

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER? 
 

 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents. 

 
 

PAYMENT AND CONSENT DUE  

 
St. Margaret’s Netball Competition    Friday 26th April  

Winter ISS Consent and Payment    Monday 29th April  

Mother’s Day Payment     Tuesday 7th May  

Teeth on Wheels Consent Form   Monday 20th May 



POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR CHRONICLE – You Can Do It! 

As part of the You Can Do It! Wellbeing Program at BLPS, each Specialist  

teacher will be awarding 7 weekly student awards. One student from each year 

level, Prep - 6, will receive a Positive Attitude and Behaviour Chronicle entry 

through Compass. The specialist teachers will be focusing on the keys to success, 

confidence, persistence, organisation, resilience and getting along. They will be looking for students 

who demonstrate these qualities in their lessons. Students will be awarded a certificate through Compass, 

with an email notification to parents. We look forward to celebrating students and their keys to success. 

 

 
 

 

 
MOTHER’S DAY 

Thank you to our fantastic PFA for organising the Mother’s Day stall, which will be held on 

Thursday 9th May. There is still time to order a gift, which are $5 each with a maximum of four 

gifts per student. A variety of beautifully packaged gifts will be available for selection. Please 

make your payments though Compass by Tuesday 7th May. 

 

PARENT HELPER INDUCTION DATES 

If you would like to volunteer at our school you are required to have a current working with children’s card 

and have completed our school induction.  Our next induction dates are: 

Monday 29th April 3.15pm and Wednesday 1st May at 9am.  Please contact the office to book. 

 

ANZAC SERVICE 

Our school ANZAC service was held on Monday morning with our school captains speaking very            

confidently. Congratulations to Athvithan, Konstandina, Jonoel and Tomoe for writing a very informative 

speech to share with our community.  Mr Grossek also spoke about his parents’ experiences during and  

after the war.  A wreath was later laid at the cenotaph in Berwick on behalf of the school by Konstandina 

and her younger sister, Nikita.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BLUE READER BAGS 

The office has a limited supply of blue reader bags. If you require a new one, they can be purchased from the 

office for $9.90. 

 

WINTER CLOTHING 

With the onset of the cooler weather, we thought it timely to remind all families of the need for students to 

wear appropriate clothing to school.  Although the children may be warm in the comforts of their home, car 

and classroom they need to be rugged up when going outside to play.  A warm, cosy jumper or jacket and 

named, weatherproof coat is strongly recommended at this time of the year. Please ensure all clothing is 

clearly named in order for any lost items to be returned promptly to the rightful owner.  

 

 Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 



 

 

 

  

 

School Tours and 2025 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in attending Berwick Lodge next year, 

please ask them to contact the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 





 

 

 

We would like to express our gratitude to the parents who have kindly                 
volunteered to assist with our upcoming Mother’s Day stall on 

Thursday, May 9th. 

For those of you who still need to undergo the school induction session before 
the stall, the school has scheduled two sessions for your convenience next week. 

Please secure your spot by booking a session with the office. 

School Induction Sessions: 

Monday, May 29th at 3:15 pm 
 

Wednesday, May 1st at 9:15 am 
 
 

If you're interested in lending a hand at the Mother’s Day stall, it's not too late 
to get involved! Simply reach out to the PFA by sending an email to 

pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au  

Please note that a current Working With Children Check is also required for all 
volunteers participating in school events. 

Payments for Mother's Day gifts can also now be made on Compass. Gifts are 
priced at $5 each, and each child can purchase up to 4 gifts. 

Your support and participation are greatly appreciated in making this event a  
success! 

Carolyn Humphreys 

PFA President  

mailto:pfa@berwicklodgeps.vic.edu.au


 



 



 

 

Issue 3 of the Scholastic Book Club is now available and is being distributed this week. There are some great 

new books on sale in this one, with many sequels, sets, Picture Story Books, Non-fiction books and loads of 

activities/accessories available. 

EVERY order from this catalogue will receive a $5.00 credit to use in Issue 4, later this term. If you have a 

credit from Issue 1, make sure you use it so it doesn’t expire. 

Orders must be placed before 5.30pm on Friday, 3rd May. These will be delivered to students once they arrive. 

 
“A Book Is A Dream That You Hold In Your Hands” Neil Gaiman 

 

Happy Reading, 

 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor 

 
We would appreciate any donations of  

tracksuit pants for our sickbay.  

 

Do you have any clothing that your child may have 

borrowed from sickbay? 

 

If so, can you please wash and return these 

items as soon as possible. 

 

 
 

We still have a LOT of books that are overdue. Please remember to return these ASAP so others can  

borrow them. Books can be re-borrowed if you haven’t finished reading them. 

 

The grade 1/2 Tournament of the Books is going well. Last week, Hairy Maclary from Donaldson’s Dairy 

narrowly beat Thelma the Unicorn. This week, the classes are voting on their favourite between Magic 

Beach by Alison Lester and Kookoo Kookaburra by Gregg Dreise. There will be one more set of books to 

vote on before the winners, from previous rounds, are read again for final votes. 

 

Don’t forget to come and visit the Library at lunchtime on Tuesdays and Fridays. We have some fun  

activities, colouring, drawing, reading and games on offer. 

 

The Library has some fantastic new titles being added to our shelves, thanks to some 

lovely donations, however, we are currently unable to take any more at this time. Thank 

you to everyone who did donate and we will put a notice in the Newsletter when we will 

be taking donations again. 



 

Dear Families, 

 

Your child’s dental health is important to us, that’s why Teeth on Wheels will be visiting our 

school starting on the 27/05/2024. 
 

Click the link below or scan the QR Code above to sign your 

child up - IT MIGHT BE FREE! 

https://teethonwheels.com.au/consent-forms/consent-eform/  

 
Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing a positive dental experience and specialise with 

working with children. They can provide check-up and clean appointments, as well as treat-

ment onsite and will be able to advise you if your child is eligible to receive dental care for 

FREE under the Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 

 

Please complete your form today and the Teeth on Wheels team will be in contact to confirm 

and schedule your child’s appointment. -  Forms must be completed by 20/05/2024 for your 

child to participate.   

 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteethonwheels.com.au%2Fconsent-forms%2Fconsent-eform%2F&data=05%7C02%7CKhatera.Ahmadzai%40education.vic.gov.au%7C31a57c42784a45d29cb808dc5f2fa809%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C63
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